
     

 

 

                                        HERBRANDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

              Meeting Tuesday 12th September 2023 @ 7pm in Village HALL 

 

                                                      Draft Minutes 

 

Present :  Cllrs M.Galdo, R.Owens, N.Coles, D.Philpin, A.Forrest, T.Roberts. 

                  Clerk :  D.Davies 

Members of the Public :C.Varns, D.Hooker, K.Jones, K.Telford, A.Jobson, A&J Pugh 

Declaration of Interest.  None declared. 

Questions from the Public.C.Varns concerns about the large lorries travelling around the 

bend on top road by the school as they need to encroach the opposite lane to take the 

bend. She asked the councillors if the bench’s going to be done this year or if not suggested 

the council pay someone to do the work. Asked what has happened to the funds raised for 

play park. Also asked what interest council has had for sub committee as she felt the flyers 

had been delivered late. Clerk explained that she had chosen to deliver flyers only few days 

before meeting to avoid people forgetting, and that residents were offered to email her 

instead of attending the meeting if this was not convenient to them. Two residents had done 

so. Clerk confirmed that she has not yet collected any of the funds raised for play park as she 

is seeking advice from One Voice Wales on correct procedure to follow in forming the 

subcommittee.          D.Hooker asked if a sub committee for the play park has been formed 

and declared an interest in herself joining it.                K.Jones asked to show an interest in 

the play park.       A.Pugh asked what could be done about the mess left by tractors on the 

main road. Cllr R.Owens suggested that when this happens contact should be made to the 

police who would then contact the farmer responsible. She does not want to join the sub 

committee for the play park but happy to help.             K.Telford  concerns with speeding 

traffic along the beach road , dangerous for her to take her horse’s to beach. Tractors are so 

big that it has become impossible to pass them safely on this road. She asked the councillors 

if they would agree to a gate being placed in the car park so that she could then avoid the 

road and cross the fields. She also declared an interest in the play park committee.        

A.Jobson  concerns with speeding vehicle’s through Little Castle Grove, asked if council could 

speak to the Hub and ask the sports teams to mention this to the players. Also declared an 

interest in joining the palay park committee.        Cllr T.Roberts asked question on behalf of a 

resident to get the ivy growing over the wall in St Margarets Way by the car park removed. 

 



Actions to take;    Clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County Council to again raise the  concern 

about the dangers of lorries travelling around bend on top road. 

Councillors to consider obtaining quotations for the benches. 

Sub Committee meeting arranged for Tuesday 26th September. 

Cllr R.Owens will speak to Pembrokeshire National Parks in regards to the request to place a 

gate in the car park. 

Clerk to contact Hub and sports committees to ask them to speak with members about the 

dangers of speeding through Little Castle Grove. 

Clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County Council about the removal of the ivy. 

Clerk to stay in contact with Pembrokeshire County Council in regards to passing bay project. 

Clerk to contact the Enhancing Pembrokeshire grant team. 

Clerk to obtain advice on securing the beach car park as an asset to the village. 

Clerk to order fireworks. 

 

Next Meeting proposed for 17th October. 

 

 

 

 


